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western and eastern ends of the plaza
beyond the ramps for the handicapped.

(c) Persons seeking to use such des-
ignated areas for the purpose of dem-
onstrations shall first secure written
permission from the Associate Librar-
ian for Management. An application for
such permission shall be filed with the
Library Support Services Office no
later than three workdays before the
time of the proposed demonstration.
Permission to demonstrate shall be
based upon—

(1) The availability of the requested
location and

(2) The likelihood that the dem-
onstration will not interfere with Li-
brary operations or exceed city noise
limitations as defined by District of
Columbia regulations (26 D.C. Reg. 229
and 24 D.C. Reg. 293).

(d) No person(s) having permission to
demonstrate pursuant to this Regula-
tion shall at any time block either the
entrances to or exits from the Library
buildings nor shall such person(s) har-
ass, intimidate, or otherwise interfere
with the use of the Library’s facilities
by persons not participating in the
demonstration.

[52 FR 672, Jan. 8, 1987]

§ 702.5 Photographs.

Photographs for advertising or com-
mercial purposes may be taken only
with the permission of the Library’s
Information Officer. Cameras and other
photographic equipment may be car-
ried on the premises, but their use in
certain areas may be restricted by
rules or posted signs. Persons using
still, motion picture, or video cameras
with flash attachments or lights or
with tripods or other stationary equip-
ment shall obtain the prior permission
of the Library’s Information Officer.

[52 FR 672, Jan. 8, 1987]

§ 702.6 Gambling.

Participation in any illegal gam-
bling, such as the operation of gam-
bling devices, the conduct of an illegal
pool or lottery, or the unauthorized
sale or purchase of numbers or lottery
tickets, on the premises is prohibited.

[52 FR 673, Jan. 8, 1987]

§ 702.7 Alcoholic beverages and con-
trolled substances.

(a) The use of alcoholic beverages on
the premises is prohibited except on of-
ficial occasions for which advance writ-
ten approval has been given by the As-
sociate Librarian for Management and
except for concessionaires to whom Li-
brary management has granted permis-
sion to sell alcoholic beverages on the
premises.

(b) The illegal use or possession of
controlled substances on the premises
is prohibited.

[52 FR 673, Jan. 8, 1987]

§ 702.8 Weapons and explosives.
Except where duly authorized by law,

and in the performance of law enforce-
ment functions, no person shall carry
firearms, other dangerous or deadly
weapons, or explosives, either openly
or concealed, while on the premises.

[52 FR 673, Jan. 8, 1987]

§ 702.9 Use and carrying of food and
beverages in Library buildings.

Consumption of food and beverages in
Library buildings is prohibited except
at point of purchase or other author-
ized eating places. Under no cir-
cumstances may food or beverages be
carried to the bookstacks or other
areas where there exists significant
risk to Library materials or property
or where there may result a detraction
from the dignity or efficiency of public
service.

[35 FR 19019, Dec. 16, 1970. Redesignated at 38
FR 27049, Sept. 28, 1973 and 52 FR 672, Jan. 8,
1987]

§ 702.10 Inspection of property.
(a) Individuals entering Library

buildings do so with the understanding
that all property in their possession in-
cluding, but not limited to, suitcases,
briefcases, large envelopes, packages,
and office equipment may be inspected.

(b) Upon entering the Library build-
ings privately owned office machines
including but not limited to type-
writers, computing machines, steno-
type machines, and dictating ma-
chines, shall be registered at the
guard’s desk at the entrance to build-
ings for the purpose of controlling such
equipment.
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